To ABC Insurance Co. Ltd
Dear Sirs
Re: Policy No.

This notification is to inform you of my voluntary activities as an Observer for my local Group of Advanced Motorcyclists which is affiliated to the Institute of Advanced Motorists (IAM).  This takes place for a few hours on an occasional basis, and involves me following and observing other motorcyclists (“Associates”) on the road and subsequently suggesting ways to improve their riding skills, so that they can ultimately take and pass the IAM Advanced Motorcycling Test.   I should stress that this is not instruction in how to ride a motorcycle – a requirement for all Associates is that they already hold a full licence.

The primary objective of these “observed runs” is to improve the safety of the Associate and the activity is conducted under guidelines laid down by the IAM for the safety of the runs themselves.  The IAM is a national road safety charity; its test is accredited by the Driving Standards Agency and the IAM are at the forefront in promoting road safety and safer riding.

I receive no payment for this part time voluntary activity, [apart from a contribution towards my petrol cost incurred during the observed runs]* and I am not a riding instructor, nor do I work for an advanced riding school.
I trust that this notification is acceptable to you and I understand that it should not result in any increase in my premium.  If it’s not the case I would appreciate a response form you in writing.

Yours Truly

* Include only if applicable.

